Tameside Metropolitan Borough

St Anne's Primary School



Headteacher Mrs K Rimmer BEd (Hons) St Annes Road, Denton, Manchester M34 3DY Telephone No: 0161 336 2956 Fax No: 0161 320 7949 Email: admin@st-annes-denton.tameside.sch.uk

all: admin@st-annes-denton.tameside.sch.uk
www.st-annes-denton.tameside.sch.uk

Dear Parent /Carer

Information from Tameside MBC Penalty Notices for Non- school attendance – Information Letter

Section 444(A) of the Education Act 1996 empowers the local authority to issue Penalty Notices in cases of unauthorised absence from school. This means that when a pupil has unauthorised absence of 10 sessions (5 days) or more, in a 12 week period (where no acceptable reason has been given for the absence) or if their child persistently arrives late for school after the close of registration, their parents or carers may receive a Penalty Notice of £120, which is reduced to £60 if paid within 21 days. The penalty notice will need to be paid in full before 28 days of the notice being served. Failure to pay a penalty notice may result in prosecution.

In law, an offence is committed if a parent or carer fails to secure a child's regular attendance at school. Tameside Education Welfare Service, in conjunction with schools and Greater Manchester Police, will use these powers as an early deterrent to prevent patterns of unauthorised absence developing.

Parents may also receive a Penalty Notice without a warning letter for the offence of failing to secure regular school attendance under the following circumstances:

- Their child is stopped on a truancy sweep
- Where the unauthorised absence of a minimum of 10 sessions occurs on consecutive days

The Education and Inspections Act 2006 also makes it an offence if a parent fails to ensure that their child is not in a public place during the first 5 days of a fixed term or permanent exclusion. Penalty Notices may be issued for such an offence.

The Local Authority and schools are committed to providing the best possible future for your child. If you have concerns about your child's attendance at school or if you are experiencing any difficulties, please contact your school and ask for help.

Yours sincerely

X Rimmer

Mrs K Rimmer **Headteacher**











